## **Salve Regina University** Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

newsbulletin

**Archives and Special Collections** 

2-5-1987

## Newsbulletin vol. 17, no. 10

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

## Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 17, no. 10" (1987). newsbulletin. 384. http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/384

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.



SALVE REGINA



THE NEWPORT COLLEGE

# NEWSBULLETIN

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 Vol. 17 No. 10

February 5, 1987



THE WOMAN CONNECTION CONFERENCE II

Salve Regina will sponsor "The Woman Connection Conference II" beginning on Tuesday, February 17 through Thursday, February 19. The three-day conference will be held in Ochre Court and will explore the personal and social transformation of women in the 1980s. The first Woman Connection Conference was held in 1986. Because of its success, the two-day format was extended to three conference days.

The conference schedule is as follows:

## Tuesday, Feb. 17

Claudine Schneider, U.S. Congresswoman, "Succeeding in a Man's World"

Robin Lane, actress and descendant of Abigail Adams, "Ladies First"

H. Patricia Hynes, Chief of Environmental Management, Mass.
Port Authority, "Rachel Carson, Silent Spring and the Politics of the Environment"

## Wednesday, Feb. 18

Lodie Lambright, Executive Director, Women's Center, Providence "Domestic Violence"

Sylvia Weber, R.N., B.S., M.S., President, R.I. Nurses Assoc.
"Women in the Healing Arts"

more...

#### THE WOMAN CONNECTION CONFERENCE II (continued)

Nancy Blackman, Ph.D., Assoc. Prof. Dept. of Human Development, Counseling and Family Studies, U.R.I., "Self and Sexuality: The Evolving Dialogue"

Roberta Hazen Aaronson, Assoc. Prof. of Social Work and Women's Studies, S.M.U., "Current Issues in Women's Health"
Suzanne Schmidt, "An Insider's View on Women in Prison"

## Thursday, Feb. 19

Mary Kanarian, Ph.D., Research Scientist and Human Factors Psychologist at Raytheon Corp., "Women in Science and Technology"

Reverend Patricia L. Liberty, Associate Pastor, Warwick Central Baptist Church, "Toward a New Vision of Women"

Kathy Jellison, Private Consultant to Business and Industry, "Making Choices"

Christin Schmidt, Teaching Assistant, Dept. of History, U.R.I., "Women and Resistance"

Maureen Macera, Director of Guidance, Cranston High School West, "Women in Management"

Cindy Mann, Lawyer with Rhode Island Legal Services, "You, Too, Can Be Poor"

Carol McGovern, R.S.M., Co-director of Amos Hospitality House, So. Providence

All are cordially invited to attend the conference, free of charge. For additional information on topics, times and locations contact Linda Cavanagh at Counseling Services, extension 282.

#### \* \* \*

#### CHAMBER MUSIC FESTIVAL

Salve will host a Chamber Music Festival for high school musicians on Saturday, February 7 from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in Ochre Court's State Dining Room. The entire day's performances will be open to the public, free of charge.

While at Salve the students will not only perform before one another and a general audience, but their talents will be evaluated as well. Violoncellist Bruce Coppock and clarinetist Thomas Hill will serve as official evaluators. Both musicians are from the Boston Chamber Music Society.

\* \* \*

The next issue of the NEWSBULLETIN will be published on February 19. Deadline will be Friday, February 13.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS



#### SENIOR CLASS AUCTION

Members of the Senior Class '87 and the Alumni Office are doing it again -- planning the annual Senior Class Auction. You are all invited to join with us in this exciting endeavor on Thursday, February 12 at 8:00 p.m. in the Carey Mansion Sun Room. Monies raised from the auction will be contributed to the Annual Alumni Fund as the senior class gift. Our main intent, however, is to bring the entire College community together in having a fun time.

Please, won't you help us? Your personal contribution is sure to persuade many students to come out for this event. And your presence will surely add to the evening's enjoyment. Who knows, you might go home with the unexpected buy of your dreams!

For a copy of a "wish list" with some gift ideas, contact the Alumni Office at extension 223.

\* \* \*

#### SYMPOSIUM ON CONSCIOUSNESS

The Holistic Counseling Department will sponsor a one-day symposium entitled "Adventures in Consciousness: Whole Brain/Future Brain," on Saturday, February 14. The symposium will be held from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the O'Hare Academic Center. Cost will be \$20.00 per person. Lunch is not included.

Led by a teacher, an academician, a clinician and a researcher, symposium participants will explore the horizons of consciousness by looking at the latest research on the brain and its varied functions. Also examined will be the possibility of expanding ways of favoring right and left brain use through biofeedback and other state-of-the-art technological equipment.

Presenters at the one-day symposium will include Dr. Jack Childs, Director of the Human Development Graduate Program; Dr. James Hersh, Professor of Philosophy at Salve Regina; Beverly Serabian, a licensed clinical psychologist and an instructor in Salve Regina's Holistic Counseling Program; and Randi Strickland, a former NASA engineer who has five years of experience in brain/mind research and hemisphere lateralization.

For further information on "Adventures in Consciousness" and/or a brochure, contact Dr. Jack Childs at extension 407.

### ANNOUNCEMENTS

#### DEVELOPMENT OFFICE NEWS

George A. Young, class of '80, recently presented the College with a check in the amount of \$10,000 to establish the George A. Young Endowment Fund. Mr. Young's primary purpose in establishing the Fund is to further scholarly pursuits in the areas of American history and American literature.

The Development Office has announced the receipt of a grant from the Herbert E. and Daisy Stride Memorial Foundation of Newport. In the amount of \$2,000, the funds are restricted for use by the College's Biology Department for laboratory equipment.

\* \* \*

#### TOUR THE SOVIET UNION!

Sister Ann Nelson of the Politics Department invites you to join the summer tour of the Soviet Union from July 15 to July 30, 1987. An exciting itinerary is planned which includes Helsinki, Moskow, Vladimir/Suzdal, Kiev and Leningrad.

Price per person: \$2,475.00 Twin Sharing Basis \$ 316.25 Single Supplement, Hotels Only

For further information and a brochure contact Sister Ann at extension 303 or 846-0330.

\* \* \*

## FACULTY NEWS

Sister Mary Aquin O'Neill, Chairperson of the Religious Studies Department, was recently invited to address selected directors of Diocesan Agencies of the Diocese of Providence at a Leadership Workshop. Sister Mary Aquin spoke on "Personality Type, Ecclesial Models and Leadership Styles." Following that initial presentation, Sister Mary Aquin was asked to give a daylong workshop for the Diocese in June.

\* \* \*

John Rok, Dean of Students, recently appointed four members of the Student Service Staff to serve as an Advisory Committee to the freshman and sophomore class officers. Lynn Sheedy, Assistant Dean of Students, Gerri DiCamillo, Assistant Director of College Activities, Linda Cavanagh, Director of Counseling Services, and Theresa Fitzsimmons, Programs Consultant/Student Services, will share their professional experience and expertise as well as familiarity with Salve Regina College to facilitate their smooth entry into college life and activities.